Mid Yell Junior High School Parent Council 15 September 2022 in person 
Present- 
In person - T Fraser (chair), L Smith, J Thomson, F Nicholson, V Johnson
In attendance – M Lawson, J Lyth, M Coutts
Apologies – Lynsay Cunningham, Alain & Gen Cook
Members approved the minutes from the previous meeting.
Matters arising from the minutes:

Batten Down the Hatches Day – has now been scheduled for November, date tbc
Yell Show - £176 was raised on the bottle stall at the Yell Show, this will be put towards the fruit. There are still bottles left which can be put on a stall at the shopping night.

Xmas show 2021 – it has not been possible to produce a CD of the show as we wanted to. This is due to technical difficulties, still waiting for help from ICT, hoping to be able to at least share it on Youtube.
Headteacher’s Report to Parent Council 15/09/22

Covid Recovery

· Continuing to build back to ‘normal’ school year

· Clubs, visitors, trips and activities starting to get going again

· Still need to get community activities back on the go and in the school

School Uniforms

· Following the Parent Council’s consultation with parents, we brought in our school uniforms this year.

· In consultation with Sew Yell we organised order forms and had various options for parents

· The school bought a sweatshirt for every primary pupil

· Vast majority of primary pupils wear their sweatshirts and a white polo shirt

· Most feedback has been very positive.

Staffing

· Caroline Keith has returned to her LSW post 

· Emma Shaw has been appointed as our new Art Teacher, Emma is in her probationary year.

· Louisa Lewis will be covering primary art and will be covering our learning assistant post 2 days per week as Karolina has reduced her hours to take on a college course.

· Xinyi Hu has been appointed as our mandarin teacher for this year and started work with us last week. Xinyi is staying in Mid Yell and will hopefully be running some night classes and community events throughout the year.

· Chelsea Jamieson and Anne Karine Strachan have informed us that they will be going on maternity leave at the start of next term, we have started the recruitment process to try and replace them.
· Carly Smith will be working in the nursery on a Friday to cover for Kirsty Bruce who has temporarily reduced her hours. Carly is also working on her qualifications at Shetland College.

· Alfie Lawson has been selected as an ELC apprentice and will spend the next year with us working in the nursery.

· A new English teacher has been appointed between Yell and Unst and Ms. Carla Mitchell should be starting with us one day per week next term. Donald Anderson will continue to cover that day until Carla starts.

· Louise Tulloch, has taken on a new job and left us last term. Due to changes in the needs of our pupil group this post was deleted.

· Unfortunately, Michael Taylor has resigned from his post as Learning Support Worker, he leaves us on the 23rd September. The recruitment process for this post has started and closing date is next week.

· Advertising for a combined Playground supervisor post (16.5hrs) and learning support assistant post (10hrs)

Budgets

· This years Budgets are – Nursery - £7905, Primary - £19791 & Secondary - £42159

· The PEF funding we have been allocated is £6125 for Primary and £8575 for secondary – this will be for the next 4 years.

· Budgets are going to be tight again but shouldn’t be too far off

· Have asked a few local companies to sponsor our new Netball and Football Strips

· Successful in a bid to the community council for funding of £470 towards last terms trips to Voxter.

· Very conscious of the ‘Cost of the School Day’ on families at this time and are having to find alternative ways to pay for things and activities…… any ideas for funding sources would be much appreciated. 

Nursery 
· Our registration has changed so that we can accommodate more 2 year olds in the nursery if required

· Henry programme seemed very successful

· Trying to plan more opportunities for community to access the setting in conjunction with Peerie Breeks

School Improvement plan

· Priorities for 2022-2023

· Developing writing across the school

· Re-engaging with families and the community

· Promoting UNCRC across our school community

· Continuing to embed our play pedagogy, good lesson journeys and new curriculum offer

Additional Support Needs

· Some issues regarding our accommodation and capacity to support children with significant additional support needs

· Audit to be carried out and required changes to be identified

· Plan for some changes to our accommodation and how we use some areas has to be devised

Other Items

· SQA Exams – results for 2021-2022 were very positive 

· S1 & S2 trips – Voxter at the end of May were very successful

· Transitions – all seemed to go very smoothly and positively this year with new pupils joining our nursery, P1 and S1 classes.

· Sailing has been a great success this term both trips on the Swan and our own sailing activities supported by the Mid Yell boating club

· We had S1-S3 classes on trips to Lerwick for screen play – secured funding for the transport

· S4 have a trip to Lerwick to visit employers, different industries – secured funding for transport.

· Successful Duke of Edinburgh expeditions were held over the summer – great achievement for our young people

· Unfortunately our S4 leavers night had to be cancelled last term and we are looking for a suitable Friday night to host this.

· Secondary 1-3 will be attending Youth Day for Climate week in Lerwick on 27th September – they will travel down on the service bus.

· We have STEM engineers coming to work with upper primary on technology project

· We are having a School Christmas Shopping Night on Thursday 17th November

· We will be having an SIC Quality Improvement Team Visit on 16th, 17th and 18th November

· We are looking in to having a Primary 6 & 7 Cluster trip to Loch Insh – an outdoor centre in Scotland in April/May 2023 – Funding will be a challenge, need to find sponsorship

· We are also looking to arrange an S1 & S2 trip to Glasgow or Edinburgh for May/June 2023, these are the classes who missed out on a trip due to COVID 19. Again, funding this trip is going to be a challenge.

New items

Queen Elizabeth II funeral – the school will be closed on Monday 19th September for the funeral. The school held an assembly the morning after she died. There has certainly been a change of conversation around the school, staff can hear the bairns talking about it.
Floating holiday – the staff preferred option for the floating holiday is 22 May 2023, Parent Council members agreed to this.
Hayward Review – this is a review of the CfE assessments, although they work well they do not tie in well with SQA exams. Members were sent a link to the parent version of the review for comment.
Fruit/100 Club – spoke about the cost of fruit going up, need to keep an eye on this. There is currently £260 for fruit in the bank and £244 in the cash tin. With selling the 100 club tickets at £10 this will generate less funds so we will need to do other fundraisers to keep this going. Suggestions:- have a stand at the shopping night, raffle, hamper and ask shops for donations.
Carols – it would be lovely to be able to do carols at Isleshavn again as this is enjoyed by residents and pupils alike. Check with Isleshavn after the AGM in November
AGM – members agreed date of AGM Thursday 24th November – Advertise straight after the October holidays and have a push to encourage more members.

Treasurers Report:

Total actual bank funds: £3,213.92, £1,986.82 is ring fenced for the fighting fund, £260 is money specifically for fruit. Available balance in the bank is £967.10 and there is a further £244.97 in cash in the fruit tin.
AOCB – Members asked about the school calendar of important dates, this should be available shortly.
